

Kiwanis Club of Orillia Weekly Meeting, Monday May 30th, 2016

Present:

Ben Cole	Carol Ivey	Dave North
Peggy Foley	Joanne Watson	Erin Watson
Jerry Wink	Nicole McCahon	Jim Wenger
Chuck Burton	Korine Keyzer	Mark Burns
John Walker	Jack Keyzer	Deb Trickey
Tim Timpano	Adam Borutski	Fred Larsen
Marnie Bosco	John Pritchard	John Mayo
Don Haskins	Bruce Waite	Lawrence LaFrance

Guests:

Nicole Kraftscik Dr. Michelle Gordon

Oh Canada:

Nailed it!!!!!!!!

The Blessing:

Jerry Wink offered the blessing today – nice job Jerry.



Happy Loonies:

Heather Breckles is happy that, thanks to daughter Taylor, French's Ice Cream Stand will be donating a buck a scoop to the ALS Society this Saturday June 4th. They will be doing the same thing the following Saturday for the Canadian Cancer Society – awesome stuff Heather (and Taylor)!!!!!

Bruce Waite chipped in a Loonie for Bob Brown's bid to win the Indianapolis 500 this past weekend. Better luck next year Bob!!!!

John Mayo is happy that Patrick Fogarty and O.S.S. played off for gold in the provincial finals for girl's lacrosse. Congrats to all the girls from both schools!!!! It speaks volumes for girls lax in Orillia!!!

Not to be outdone, John Walker's bantam boy's lax team won a come from behind victory in their tournament this past weekend in Clarington – way to go guys!!!!

Marnie Bosco came up with a loonie for husband Fred's safe return from the PF mission to Tanzania. We just don't say it like Donald Trump does.

Peggy Foley is happy that thanks in part to Meridian Credit Union, the annual "Ride for Dad" motorcycle rally raised over \$110,000.00. That's really far out Peggy!!!!



Terrific Kids:

It's that time of year again. There are still some spots available for Terrific Kids presentations. Anyone interested should contact Chuck Burton. Great job on this Chuck!!!!

T-Ball Update:

I know you're all sitting on the edge of your seats for this one!!! T-ball is rounding week five and it's getting pretty ugly out there!!! The coaches are showing up in shorts!!!!!

Today's Guest Speaker:

Dr. Michelle Gordon – Chief of Neonatal and Pediatric Medicine at OSMH was our guest speaker today. Dr. Gordon spoke about the range of services provided by this department. She also outlined the vast area in Southern Ontario that the department covers. Their facility at OSMH is currently thirty years old and they are in the process of renovating. Many of us with children or grandchildren know that the pediatric department at OSMH is the very best in the province. Thank you Dr. Gordon for being with us today.

Nicole McCahon, Director of the OSMH Foundation also pointed out that, to date, Kiwanis has contributed 421,190.00 to our hospital – something we all should be really proud of!!!!



Next Week:

We're back at Theo's next Monday when our guest speaker will be Pat Morris, Detachment Commander OPP Orillia.

That's it for now. Have a great week everyone!!!

Thought for the Day:

"F.E.A.R. has two meanings.

Forget everything and run or face everything and rise. The choice is yours."

Anon